
April 15, 2024 

LEOFF 2 Board       DELIVERED VIA EMAIL 
PO Box 40918 
Olympia, WA 98504   
 

Dear Chairman Lawson, 

The Washington Council of Police and Sheriffs (WACOPS) respectfully requests 
the LEOFF 2 board research potential solutions to a problem we recently became 
aware of for members recuperating from a serious on the job injury. 

On August 15, 2023, Officer Kevin Bereta, a Bellevue Police Department employee 
and WACOPS member, sustained critical injuries resulting from a motorcycle 
crash while performing a department-condoned escort. Bereta has worked for 
the department and has been a LEOFF 2 member since 2018. 

After a three-week stay in the hospital, Bereta was unable to return to work and 
currently remains under restrictions from his physician while he works toward a 
full recovery.  Under the current contract between the Bellevue Police Officer’s 
Guild and the City of Bellevue, at 6 months post injury Bereta was scheduled to 
lose his benefits including his family’s health insurance since his care team would 
not release him to work in any capacity. 

While a temporary insurance solution has been arranged between Bereta and the 
City of Bellevue, this event has highlighted an inequity that needs rectification. It 
appears that RCW 41.04.515 may set a maximum disability leave supplement at 6 
months regardless of the medical recovery plan set by the employee’s doctors.  It 
appears that individual unions can negotiate for a longer period. In Bellevue, for 
example, we understand that law enforcement has 6 months of covered benefits, 
but Bellevue Fire may have as much as 9.  We wonder if there is a LEOFF 2 
pension solution for members seriously injured, working toward a return to duty, 
without a separation from employment. LEOFF 2 members should not have to 
separate from employment as their only option when their recovery plan extends 
beyond the designated disability leave supplement.     

WACOPS respectfully asks the LEOFF 2 board to accept our request to review this 
situation and assess whether there is a pension related short term solution for 
these rare, but serious, on the job injuries where the member remains employed 
while recuperating.   

Thank you for your consideration. Please let us know if we can provide any 
additional information.  
 
Respectfully,  
 

 
Teresa C Taylor 
Executive Director  
 
Cc: Jason Granneman, Vice Chair  
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